
We are excited to Welcome Kathy Kline, Hamilton Out of the Cold’s new 
Executive Assistant.  
 
Kathy joined our office in September and has been a fantastic addition to our 
HOOTC family. 
 
Before joining the office, Kathy was one of our exceptional HOOTC volunteers 
and now in her new role she has been enjoying her  visits to all of our meal 

sites as well as meeting and greeting with many of our fantastic teams of volunteers. 
 
Please feel free to reach out and connect with us at the HOOTC Office and you will have 
the pleasure of a lovely chat with Kathy. 
 
We are very grateful to have her invaluable help and ever cheerful disposition. 

 

Welcome Kathy!  

NEWSLETTER                                       MARCH  2023  

A Note from our Executive Director… 
 

In the HOOTC office, we often speak about 

the significance of being able to continue to 

provide vital nourishment for our guests, 

especially through these challenging times.  

 

Our guests are always grateful to receive the 

lovingly prepared home-cooked, hot, 

nutritious meals created by our 

extraordinary volunteers. 

 

We are cognizant of the significance of 

nurturing relationships developed amongst 

our guests, volunteers, sponsors, community 

members, families and friends. 

 

Providing nourishment gives strength and 

much needed sustenance to our guests. 

Nurturing all these meaningful relationships 

gives power to the soul that’s at the center of 

the Hamilton Out of the Cold community. 

 

Hamilton Out of the Cold is  incredibly 

grateful for each and every relationship 

created and nurtured.  

We are thankful each and every day for the 

fostering of the longstanding relationships as well 

as newly formed friendships. 

 
Last season 2021-2022, through that influence of 

community, caring and relationships, 22,678 meals 

were provided for those in need.  

 

As our final meals were handed out at the end of 

March this season 2022-2023, a staggering 30,484 

meals had been served. 

 

The phenomenal power of a community of giving 

hearts, nurtured relationships, friendships forged 

and nurtured souls is crucial to the success of this 

incredible organization.   

 
On behalf of Hamilton Out of the Cold, Thank You to 

all of you. Your support is priceless and has been 

instrumental in developing the heart and soul of 

HOOTC. 

 

With Warmth and Gratitude,  

Janice 

Striving to End Hunger in Our Community 
Proudly Serving the Hamilton Community Snce 1997 
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Summer 2022 BBQs hosted by Central Presbyterian 
and Immanuel Christian Reformed Church 

Roberto at Fortino’s Dundurn  

~ Donations of eggs, eggs, eggs…. 

St. Stephen’s on the Mount returns to 
host Thursdays for 2022-2023. 

Don Hall and St. Mary’s High School Students 
“We Scare Hunger” 



Hamilton Out of the Cold would like to thank all of the community organizations, foundations, faith based organizations, 

groups and individuals that have made both financial and in-kind donations to our program. We are very grateful to all of 

our benefactors and want to make sure that we have acknowledged everyone.  If we’ve missed you, please let us know 

and we will be sure to include you in our next Newsletter. 

 

Peter Abi-Rashed 

Ken & Sharon Alford 

Dana Anderson  Honouring Mike Colin-Williams 

Anonymous  

    “Thank you for partnering with Knox Waterdown” 

Kari Astles 

Ana Balach 

Patricia Balcomb 

Cheryl Baldin 

Eileen & Deni Bellai 

Ann Beniusis 

Marie Bennardo 

Emine Berisha 

Elizabeth J. Berry 

Amanda & Joshua Boettger 

Hans Peter Boergers  

David & Lynda Bowen 

Joseph Braconov 

Michael & Virginia Brazeau 

Virginia Brisbin 

Brenda Broer 

Catherine Brock 

Brenda Broer 

Marty Broughton 

Robert Brown   

Shirley Brownridge 

Anne Bryson 

Margaret Burke 

Kenda & Mike Capaldi 

Bob & Maggie Carr 

Pierrette Cayen 

Ruby Chalmers 

Sheila Chambers To Sponsor Van Zeyl 

Chris and the Afternoon Tea Girls 

Julia Claus 

Eloise Coleman 

Michael Colyer 

Alan & Sherrie Cooper 

Maryellen Cormier 

Anne Craig James 

Nomi Cuneo Honoring Carl Cuneo 

 

OUR BENEFACTORS  

Individual Donations  Lou-Ann Cunningham 

Sara Curran 

Jean Currie 

Paul & Mary Daley 

Brenda Davis 

Dr. Ron  & Miriam Davidson 

Mary & Dave Dean 

Paul Dixon 

George Donner 

Kevin & Karen Dore 

Mr. & Mrs. G. W. Down 

Priscilla & John Duncan 

Erin Dunham 

Carole-Ann Durran 

William Duyvestyn 

Raimund Fast 

Newman & Priyanka Fernando 

Cesidio & Lilliana Ferrelli 

Dayna Firth 

Marian Flynn 

Ruth Forbes 

Alix Fuller 

Patricia Fulton 

Peter Gauthier 

Jackie Gaulton 

Mildred Gehman 

Janet Gilchrist 

Dina Giordani 

Lucie Gingras 

Paulina Griesbach 

Dr. Joel & Lanie Goldberg 

J. Leo Guay 

Nancy Guay 

Sandra Haberman Honouring Shauna Haberman 

Arnold Hall 

Paige Hall 

David Hart 

Ross Hayward Honouring Will, Melanie & Ryan 

Tracey Heath-Jones 

Heidi Heaver 

Levona Hinchey 

Jonathan Hodge 

Lori Horvath 

Joanne Hudspith 
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Individual Donations continued… 

John Jaskiewicz 

Ron & Daphne Jeffree 

Mr. & Mrs. J. Jeffree 

Ross Johnson 

Ryan Johnson 

Deborah & Stephen Kadrowsky 

Ron & Faith Kaplan 

Katharine Kingsmill-Marsales 

Audrey Kemp 

Amber Kerr 

Sungkook Kim 

Isaac Kinley 

Anne Klassen 

Pat Klingender 

John & Wini Kolich 

Jennifer Kozlowski 

Rebecca LaFrance 

Rod Latner 

Lucie Larose 

Kenneth Lendrum 

Freda and Joe Leenders 

Dr. Mark & Hinda Levine 

Francesca Lobo 

Dr David & Laura Ludwin 

Janet MacCullouch 

Kim MacCarl 

Kevin MacIntyre Honouring Irene MacIntyre 

Cindy Mark 

Nancy Martindale 

Gord & Angie McNulty 

Ryan & Megan Medlock 

Dennis & Phyllis Missett 

Dr Michael & Shirley Molot 

Carolyn Molot 

Tony & Cecilia Monaco 

Amelia Mothello 

Jane Mulholland 

Deborah Myers Honouring Anthony Tigani 

Rosemary & Gerry Okimi 

Alexander Olifirenko 

Janet O’Sullivan 

John & Julia Parker 

Chris Pearson 

Joy Pekar Honouring Ingrid Muschta  

Geraldine Pitre 

Barbara Podgorski 

James Price 

Patricia Pugh    

Carly Pullin 

John Rapp 

Bruce Reid 

Ken Reid 

Pauo Reid 

Craig Ross 

Marvin Ross 

Kenneth Rudisuela 

William J. Russell & Patricia Townson-Russell 

Rabbi David & Rebecca Russo 

Patrick & Ellen Ryan 

Beata Rzepka 

Josh Samuel 

Dr. Bill Nisker & Diane Sandler 

Lynn Savin 

Valerie Gail Scott 

Denise Searby 

Allan Seaman 

Arlie Singer 

Robert & Arlene Singer 

Elaine Simon 

Mary Ann Simpson 

Sylvia Simpson 

Dr. Bob & Arlene Singer  
          Honoring Lisa Schumph & Brian Ward 

Brian & Nora Southon 

Wendy Spalding 

Barb Strang 

Janice Stanshall  

Shelly Stanzlik 

Karen Sullivan 

Puja Suri-Lof Honouring Ganpati Laxmi 

Lynn & Ray Varey 

Cari Vanderperk 

Anna Marie & Angelo Venditti 

Lorne Warwick 

Heurtha Thomson & Helen Weylie 

Tom & Patricia Weinstein 

Mitchell Weishar 

Dr. Janet Weisz & Gerald Asa 

Don & Michelle Whelan 

Benita Wilkinson 

Gail Wilkinson 

Ron Wilkinson 
Syd Wilkinson 
James Williams 
Joel Yellin 
Allan Will 
Magdalena Wong 

  



Sincere thanks to Executive 
Director Kim Varian and 
Megan from the HPO for 
inviting HOOTC volunteers 
for a very special 
performance in December 
recognizing their great 
work. We look forward 
to working with you in the 

Thank you for the  incredible donation of fresh 
chickens from the generous folk at Fenwood Farms! 

Thank you to the many individuals and groups who held drives to help offset 
food costs and deliver special items to our guests! 

Thank you for the  
incredible donations of 
lovingly grown greens 
from INFARM!  Our 
guests were thrilled. 
 



GIFTS IN KIND 

GROUPS & ORGANIZATIONS 

Thank you to our partners at Homeless Cars. 

Through their work, support and dedication, 

HOMELESS CARS helps us to continue provide hot 

nutritious meals for so many. Please learn more about this 

wonderful organization at homelesscars.ca 

Mischa Weisz Foundation  
We are grateful for Mischa and his incredible legacy. Mischa was 

diagnosed with cancer and before he passed away in 2009, he created a charitable 

foundation so that his generous spirit could live on through the gifts provided for 

others. Thank you Mischa. Your generosity lives on. 

HOOTC is very 
grateful for the 

donations received from this 
amazing group of workers! Thank 
you to ArcelorMittal Employee 
Donations Fund for your 
commitments to our community! 

Thank you to MAZON Canada for their support.  MAZON Canada 
has been providing financial assistance for food banks and non-
profits for a great many years. HOOTC is very grateful for the 
assistance they have provided in the past and was extremely thankful 
to be recipients of their generosity once again. Please learn more 
about this incredible organization and their extensive community 
outreach by visiting them at: mazoncanada.ca  
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MEMORIAMS  

Hamilton Out of the Cold  

was saddened to hear  

of the passing of our dear friend and longtime volunteer  

LYN LOW 
 

In LYN’s Memory, Hamilton Out of the Cold  

Gratefully received donations from:  

 

Anonymous        Paige Bennet       Marg Boardman  

Anne Bryson       Kenda & Mike Capaldi Marjorie Chisholm & Family 

Eloise Coleman Ruth & Larry Conley  Marg & Dave Dean 

Andy, Jon, Erin Dunham Jackie Gaulton   Arnold Hall 

Vic & Gisele Rottaris  Doloros Scott   Janice Simpson 

Nancy Skillings  Sharon Souvage   Wendy Spalding    

Sunridge Hunt Club    Evelyn Wagner   

Hamilton Out of the Cold  

was saddened by the passing of  

our dear friend & breakfast volunteer extraordinaire 

MARTIN PANDZICH 
 

In Loving Memory of  MARTIN 

 Donations were given by 

 

Elizabeth Andrews             John Casey 

Beverly Kent Goldberg & Mickey 

Michael Marx            Steve Osberger        Brooke Runnion 

Joyce Taylor      Ray Zuliani 

In Loving Memory of  

JOSEPH MONACO 

Donations were Given By: 
   

Emine Berisha   Amanda & Joshua Boettger 

Jane & Jenna Boesveld Danilo & Flora Estrabillo 

Paulina Griesbach  Rod Latner 

Tony & Cecelia Monaco Phil & Yvonne Slack  

Cari Vanderperk  



IN MEMORY OF…               DONATIONS GIVEN BY…   
   

Joseph Borsellino   Don & Michelle Whelan 

John Brown    Anonymous 

Gary Burpee    Mary Maccaroni 

     Gary Field 

Norman Cameron   Julia Claus 

Vincie DiGennaro   Brian Lee 

     Vic & Gisele Rottaris 

     Mary Burpee 

Pat Fragomeni               Carmela Fragomeni  

Elizabeth Godard   Katharine Kingsmill Marsales 

Marcia Frada Halpren  lana Albert-Novick   

Rudy Heinzl      Anonymous 

Jaqueline    Adam Swaye  

David Mac Intyre   Irene Mac Intyre 

Greg Masur    Anonymous  

Patricia Orr    Don & Michelle Whelan 

David Reynolds   Anonymous 

Lilian Searby    David & Donna Borsellino 

     Jane Reilly 

     Shirley Ketchmark  

Joan Simone    Colin Weadick 

Jean Simpson    Marlene Mastragostino   

     Enzio & Marlene Mastragostino 

Betty Steele    Brenda Davis 

Barbara Wallace   Mary & John Ellis 

MEMORIAMS 

Hamilton Out of the Cold  

was grateful to receive donations in  

Loving Memory of 

FLORENCE JEFFERY 

Given by 

Karen Mount 

Marlene Scime 

Peter Speziale 

 

Hamilton Out of the Cold  

was grateful to receive donations in  

Loving Memory of 

IRENE COSTELLO 

Given by 

  Mary Guise 

Susan Kilby 

  Joan Kneisz 

  Brian & Frances Lawson 

Patricia McNeice 

  Kenneth McKie 

Roberta Terluk 



  
209 MacNab St. N. #105,  Hamilton, ON    L8R 2M5  

905-308-8447       hootc97@gmail.com        
Website: hamiltonoutofthecold.ca              

Facebook: outofthecoldhamilton         Instagram: hamiltonoutofthecold 
Registered Charity # 86426 3488  

OUR 2022-2023     

HOOTC HOSTS  
  

Central Presbyterian Church 
Christ’s Church Cathedral 

Erskine Presbyterian Church 
Heritage Green Seventh Day Adventist Church, Stoney Creek 

Immanuel Christian Reformed Church 
Knox Presbyterian Church, Waterdown 

MacNab Presbyterian Church 
St. Stephen On The Mount Anglican Church 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

Carol Adler 

El Al Airlines 

Louise Algranti 

Virginia Ashberry   

Michael Berens  

Costco, St. Catharines 

Costco, Stoney Creek 

Dundas Rotary Club  

Durand Coffee 

Fenwood Farm 

Fortino’s Main St. W. 

Fortino’s Dundurn Plaza 

Fortino’s Waterdown 

Aubrey Friedman 

Gastro Market, King St. E. 

Durand Coffee 

Hamilton Jewish Federation 

Hamilton Jewish Family Services 

Ilene Haripko  

Donna Katz 

Laura Mestelman  

Minuteman Press, Wellingston St. N. 

Simone Rotstein 

Arlie & Dr. Bob Singer   

DONATIONS IN KIND  

mailto:hootc97@gmail.com

